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The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on May 14th, 2019 at 7:00 pm.  All Board members were present.   The minutes from April 9th, 2019 were reviewed and approved by a motion from Ed Clem and seconded by Al Bergquist.   Claims were reviewed for payment and a transfer of adequate funds to cover payment of claims and payroll was discussed.   The treasurer’s report was reviewed and it was discovered there appears to be a surplus of $940.96 in the treasurer’s report.   The CTAS (City and Town Accounting System) did balance however. Ed Clem made a motion to table the approval of the treasurer report.  Al Bergquist did second this.  Ann Hixson will review the treasurer report and notify the board when the surplus can be explained.  
Jay Carlson, a Lake Eunice resident, was present to discuss an issue on Tangle Wood Road.  Mr. Carlson advised that in 1989, the Lake Eunice Township Board vacated an old road in Tangle Wood.  He is requesting a quick claim deed approved for the purpose of another resident being able to build on/around that location.  According to Mr. Carlson, the quick claim deed will leave all easements in place that were set in 1989.  Mr. Carlson had Meadow Lands Survey complete the survey and this information was reviewed by the board.  In addition, Wayne and Jerry have looked at this area.  Discussion was held in regards to road maintenance and Jay advised he has been maintaining the road maintenance since 1989, as per the agreement with Lake Eunice Township.  The motion to accept the quick claim deed was accepted with a motion by Wayne Jacobson and seconded by Jerry Johnson.  The quick claim deed paperwork was signed by Jason Rosing and also Heather Anderson.  
John Okeson was present to explain the current road report.  Discussion was held in regards to the road report and also obtaining quotes to complete the work that is needed.  Road Supervisors will be available for questions from contractors in regards to the work that needs to be completed.  
Jason Rosing was concerned about the drainage on Halderson Road.  He did speak to a representative from Laney’s in Fargo, North Dakota about possible options for drainage.  The board held discussion about options.
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A motion was made to adjourn at 8:12 pm by Jerry Johnson and seconded by Al Bergquist.
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